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DPO Newsletter 12 

News 
 
GM Shared Care Record  
The DPIA (Data Protection Impact Assessment) for the GM Shared Record has now been 
uploaded to the Information Sharing Gateway for data controller sign-off and I know many of you 
have already approved the agreement. Coded patient record data will be fed into the GM care 
record, ensuring patients are provided with the best possible care, based on the most accurate 
and up-to-date information. The DPIA covers the sharing and processing of data for direct care 
only; a second DPIA for secondary uses is currently being developed.  
 
On behalf of GMIGG, (the Greater Manchester Information Governance Group) I was one of the 
reviewers of the DPIA, which has been through several iterations over the past 12 months. I 
continue to attend weekly GMIGG meetings and I have been asked to join the Task and Finish 
Group for the secondary uses DPIA. I am also the DPO representative for the GM GP Board 
Covid-19 Clinical Reference Group. As such, I am in a good position to keep up to speed with any 
developments regarding Graphnet/ the GM Digital Care Record and I will of course update you as 
required.  
 
If you haven’t already seen it, you may wish to view this short video, which explains how the GM 
Care Record will work:  
 
https://healthinnovationmanchester.com/gmcarerecord/ 
 
Please also see the attached GM Care Record Briefing for further information 
 
 

GM Care Record 

Brief.pdf
 

 
 
If you require any further information about the GM Care Record, or any other data protection 
issues, please do not hesitate to contact me at westpenninelmc@btconnect.com, or mobile 07951 
530 417. 
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